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To

All the General Secretaries,
AUAB.

Meeting of the AUAB held on 08.01.2019.

A meeting of the AUAB was held at 17:00 hrs. yesterday the 08.01.2019, at NFTE’s office, New Delhi. Com.
Chandeshwar Singh, Chairman, AUAB, presided over the meeting. Com.P.Abhimanyu, Convenor, welcomed
every one and presented the agenda items.

The attendance of the meeting was as follows:-

BSNLEU: Com. P. Abhimanyu, GS and Com. Swapan Chakraborty, Dy.GS.
NFTE: Com. Chandeswar Singh,GS.

SNEA: Com. Sebastin, GS and Com. A.A. Khan, President.

AIBSNLEA: Com. Prahlad Rai, GS and Com. Sivakumar, President.

BSNL MS: Com. Suresh Kumar, GS.

BSNL ATM: Com. Rewati Prasad, AGS.

TEPU: Com. Rasheed Khan, AGS.

BSNL OA: Com. Kabeer Das, GS and Com.H.P. Singh, Dy.GS.

The meeting took stock of the developments that have taken place in the settlement of the demands. The
meeting decided that the AUAB should immediately meet the Secretary, Telecom, and discuss about the
slow implementation of the assurances given by the Hon’ble MoS(C). The leaders expressed their concern
that the DoT was not giving adequate representation to the AUAB, in the Committee for Periodic Interaction
(Institutional Mechanism). However, the meeting decided that the AUAB should participate in the meeting
of the Committee to be held on 10.01.2019. At the same time, the meeting also decided that the Secretary,
Telecom, should be requested to give adequate representation to the AUAB, in the Committee for Periodic
Review (Institutional Mechanism). It is also decided to hold the next meeting of the AUAB at 11:00 am on
11.01.2019.

AUAB holds meeting with the Secretary, Telecom.

Representatives of the AUAB met Ms. Aruna Sundararajan, Secretary, Telecom, today the 09.01.2019. Shri
Anshu Prakash, Additional Secretary, Telecom, was also present. From AUAB, Com.P. Abhimanyu, GS,
BSNLEU & Convenor, AUAB, Com. Chandeshwar Singh, GS, NFTE and Chairman, AUAB, Com. K. Sebastin, GS,
SNEA and Com.Prahlad Rai, GS, AIBSNLEA, took part. The representatives of the AUAB expressed their
concern to the Secretary, Telecom, over the slow implementation of the assurances given by the Hon'ble
MoS(C). In reply, the Secretary, Telecom, told that a status report on all the issues would be given to the
AUAB, by the DoT, in the Committee (Institutional Mechanism) meeting to be held on 10.01.2019. The
Secretary, Telecom, suggested that the AUAB could meet her thereafter, and apprise her of the actions
needed to be taken. In today’s discussion, the Secretary, Telecom, was requested to give four
representatives for the AUAB in the Committee (Institutional Mechanism). This was accepted by the
Secretary, Telecom.

Thanking you,

Yours fraternally,

v

Com. Chandeshwar Singh Com. P. Abhimanyu
Chairman, AUAB. Convenor, AUAB.



